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“He is not here: for he is risen, just as He said. Come, see the place where the Lord Lay.” (Matt. 28:6). We praise the Lord that we 
serve a risen Savior. “And that he was buried, and that he rose again the third day according to the scriptures” (I Cor. 15:4-5). The 
highlight for the month of April was our Resurrection Sunday service.

The Lord provided a perfect sunny day and light breezes.  We had about 55 in attendance, which included several first time visitors 
and a few parents from our MTC youth group. The service included music specials, bible verse recitations from two of our young 
men and the proclamation from God’s Holy Word revolving around the salvation and resurrection of Jesus Christ. 

Following the main service the men of the church gathered under our “kitchen tent” to prepare our breakfast feast. Combined with 
what some of the other members brought, we had an array of different foods and desserts.  One of our members even brought his 
blender and blended up juice smoothies for everyone to enjoy. Our prayer request following this service is to stay connected with 
our first time visitors, especially if they are looking for a home church to attend. 

The beginning of April started with our church hosting a missionary family starting on their first stage of deputation support. The 
McCroklin’s (Russ, Bianca, and Madeline) mission is to be church planters in Germany. 

One of our young adults also successfully completed his firefighting program.  He invited the church to their open house day of 
activities where we got to see their presentations and have hands on participation.  Everyone enjoyed the informational booths, 
sitting in the fire trucks, and trying on firefighter attire, but the most favorite was shooting the fire hose. We thank the Lord for 
these men and women—for their service and sacrifice to our communities.

The church was also allowed to express their gratitude to the Poamoho Village board and community members as Pastor Araki was 
given a few moments to address them during their annual board/financial meeting.  Poamoho board and its residents have always 
been so supportive of Poamoho Bible Church and the usage of their property for our church service and activities.

We have a special prayer/supplication request for a family of Poamoho.  This family recently lost one of their twin daughters. She 
was only six years old.  From birth she has been battling a heart problem along with other health issues.  Please pray for the family – 
mother, father, teenage son, the other twin daughter, and grandfather during this difficult time. 

Mahalo nui loa for your support and prayers!


